DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 2 announces a public hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: April 6, 2006, 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Cecil Conference Center, 13541 Lake Newman Street, Jacksonville, Florida 32221

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic and environmental effects of Financial Project ID Number 213301-2, otherwise known as the Interstate 10/Marietta Interchange PD&E Study in Jacksonville, Duval County, Florida. The proximity of the Marietta Interchange to the I-10/I-295 Interchange and the current traffic patterns are affecting the capacity, operation and safety of the Marietta Interchange, Interstate 10 and the I-10/ I-295 Interchange. Alternatives have been developed from the PD&E Study and a preferred alternative has been selected and is being presented at the public hearing for review and comment. Right of way will be required for the proposed improvements.

This project is being developed in compliance with Titles VI and Related Statutes of the Civil Rights Act. Anyone needing project or public hearing information or special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, should write to the address given below or call telephone number (386)961-7379 or 1(800)749-2967.

Special accommodation requests under the Americans with Disabilities Act should be made at least seven (7) days prior to the public hearing.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by writing: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 South Marion Avenue, MS #2007, Lake City, Florida 32025.

